

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

ROY COOPER GOVERNOR

MANDY COHEN, MD, MPH SECRETARY

March 1, 2019

SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

The Honorable Josh Dobson, Chair Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Health and Human Services North Carolina General Assembly Room 307B, Legislative Office Building Raleigh, NC 27603

The Honorable Donny Lambeth, Chair Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Health and Human Services North Carolina General Assembly Room 303, Legislative Office Building Raleigh, NC 27603

The Honorable Joyce Krawiec, Chair Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Health and Human Services North Carolina General Assembly Room 308, Legislative Office Building Raleigh, NC 27603

Dear Chairmen:

Session Law 2017-57, Section 11G.3.(b) requires the Department of Health and Human Services, to submit a report on the number of licensed special care units in the state, the capacity of the currently licensed special care units to serve people in need of their services, the anticipated growth in the number of people who will need the services of a licensed special care unit and the number of applications received from special care units seeking licensure and the number of those applications that were not approved. This report is due to the Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Health and Human Services and the Fiscal Research Division on or before March 1, 2019.

On behalf of Secretary Cohen, the Department is notifying you that this report will be delayed.

Should you have any questions about this report, please contact Mark Benton, Deputy Secretary for Health Services, at (919)855-4800.

Sincerely, Marke T. Brown

Mandy Cohen, MD, MPH

Secretary

Matt Gross cc:

Kody Kinsley Theresa Matula Denise Thomas Zack Wortman Deborah Landry

LT McCrimmon Joyce Jones

Rob Kindsvatter Marjorie Donaldson Katherine Restrepo Susan Perry-Manning Dave Richard Steve Owen Erin Matteson Mark Collins

Rod Davis Lisa Wilks Mark Benton Jessica Meed

Mark Payne reports@ncleg.net



STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

ROY COOPER GOVERNOR

MANDY COHEN, MD, MPH SECRETARY

March 1, 2019

SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Mr. Mark Trogdon, Director Fiscal Research Division Suite 619, Legislative Office Building Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

Dear Mr. Trogdon:

Session Law 2017-57, Section 11G.3.(b) requires the Department of Health and Human Services, to submit a report on the number of licensed special care units in the state, the capacity of the currently licensed special care units to serve people in need of their services, the anticipated growth in the number of people who will need the services of a licensed special care unit and the number of applications received from special care units seeking licensure and the number of those applications that were not approved. This report is due to the Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Health and Human Services and the Fiscal Research Division on or before March 1, 2019.

On behalf of Secretary Cohen, the Department is notifying you that this report will be delayed.

Should you have any questions about this report, please contact Mark Benton, Deputy Secretary for Health Services, at (919)855-4800.

Sincerely,

Mark T. Embandandy Cohen, MD, MPH

cc:

Matt Gross LT McCrimmon Kody Kinsley Joyce Jones Theresa Matula Denise Thomas Zack Wortman Deborah Landry Mark Payne reports@ncleg.net

Rob Kindsvatter Marjorie Donaldson Katherine Restrepo Susan Perry-Manning Dave Richard Steve Owen Erin Matteson Mark Benton Mark Collins

Rod Davis Lisa Wilks Jessica Meed